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Vermont State Council Officers 
  
State Chaplain   Fr. Timothy Naples 

State Deputy   Tom Herbst, Jr 

State Secretary  Steve Shover 

State Treasure    Jim Michael  
State Advocate         Nick Conti 

State Warden                    David Shepard 

Immediate Past State Deputy  Michael Patnode 

Program Director  Bill LaCroix 

Membership Director  Ed Nuttall 

Church Director  Thomas Headley 

Community Director  Christopher Curran 

Council Director  William Robie  

Family Director  Bernard Perron 

Youth Director  Nick Conti 

Brother Knights, 

  

One quarter of the Fraternal Year is now gone. They 

say time flies when you are having fun, and I will 

admit I am having fun. It may be difficult at time 

with working full time, being a Financial Secretary, 

and being State Deputy but it is fun and I am happy 

to be doing it. By now you should have read up on 

Faith In Action. The booklet that Grand Knights, 

Chaplain’s, and Program.  

Directors is full of very useful information regarding this program 

model. It outlines requirements for each of the programs listed. It also 

gives you timelines on when to start preparing for the events and any 

material that may need to be ordered. I encourage all Council’s to make 

this booklet available to all members so everyone knows what is needed 

to make these events successful. While I am on this topic please, please 

ensure your Council’s are compliant with Supreme regarding The Safe 

Environment Training. This year there will not be any appeals for 

Council’s who fail in this regard. So please take the time and complete 

the training and background checks. If you have any questions or if you 

want to know if your Council is compliant please contact Bill LaCroix 

our State Program Director or myself as we have access to see this 

information. Council Grand Knights also have access to see if their 

respective Councils are compliant. 



Membership gains so far are slow. As of the end of the month only 1 Council is within easy reach 

of meeting their quota set by Supreme. That Council is Norwich University and they are only 1 

new member away from reaching their quota of 7. I know as well as you do there are men out 

there who want to join the Knights of Columbus. The easiest way to get them to join is to ask 

them. I know of one gentleman who when he joined, I asked him this question. “Why he hadn’t 

been a Knight already.” His response left me speechless. His response was “No one ever asked 

me to join until now.” I should mention that he was in his seventies when he joined the Council. 

So, there it is. We all know men who are not Knights and all we have to do is ask them to join. If 

they are not sure ask them to help out at one of your events so they can see and help first hand 

and to learn who we are as Knights are and what it is we do and the good we do on a daily basis 

throughout our local communities, our State, our Country, and our World. It’s time to show them 

that we are better Catholics, better Husbands, and better Fathers because of the Knights of 

Columbus. 

 In closing let’s prepare to better ourselves, our council’s, our order and OUR 

CHURCH. We all know we can do better. Remember BE NOT AFRAID.  

  

Vivat Jesus! 

Thomas Herbst, Jr. 

State Deputy 

New 4th Degree Sir Knights 
September 16, 2018  



STATE SECRETARY’S CORNER 
  

Greetings from your State Secretary at the end of September already ! 

 

Firstly, the good news:  25 Councils have submitted their payments for the 1st half per capita 

and the charity assessment; thank you to all those councils who have made those payments !  

Now, the bad news: the following councils have yet to submit their payment for their 1st half 

per capita and charity assessment: 10241, 10830, 13574, 2284, 232, 279, 3664, 421, 6816, 

7763, 810 and 9146. Please remember that this does NOT have to be warned in order to be 

paid by your individual councils. We, the State Council would appreciate your taking care of 

this matter on a timely basis, as the State Council would like to send out the checks for the 

various charities that you voted on at the last convention. To date, we have received $3800.00 

for the charity assessment account and we are still looking for an additional $2200.00 so we 

can take care of our commitments. Thank you in advance for taking care of this. 

The following list contains all vouchers written for the month of Septmeber: 

Voucher 0009 – Addison County Special Olympics - $584.00 

Voucher 0010 – Winooski Special Education - $595.00 

            Stephen Brown Gold Foundation - $595.00 

    Michael Freeman Family - $595.00 

Voucher 0011 – Christ is Christmas - $120.00 

Voucher 12 – TRI Sales – Tootsie Rolls - $2184.00 

Voucher 13 – Gordon Stamp & Engraving - $161.45 (Anchor Award) 

Voucher 14 – Vt. State Scholastic Achievement - $3,000.00 * 

    *This is a loan and a loan only from the General Operating Account to the Scholastic 

Achievement Account as we did not receive our annual Christopher Fund check from 

Supreme. We will be receiving the money for this loan next year when we make our request 

from Supreme and from that check, we will be depositing $3,000.00 back into our General 

Operating Account. 

Voucher 15 – Vt. Special Olympics - $100.00 

        Abigail Rockwell Children’s Center - $457.17 

         Winston Prouty Center for Child & Family 

                          Development - $457.17 

Voucher 16 – Caledonia County Special Olympics - $578.09 

As you can see from the above vouchers, the State Council is now writing the checks to the 

various agencies for revenue from our annual Intellectual Disabilities Program. These checks 

are then sent to the individual councils for distribution. 

The State Council had their meeting in September and there was an enormous amount of 

information and discussion on a wide variety of topics. We realize that the State Convention is 

still seven months away, but this was an area of concern for your State Officers. One of the 

major concerns that seems to crop up every year is  



how to make the State Convention affordable to all delegates and one area that we all seem 

to lack in is the sale of space in our Annual Convention Booklet ! We all have to remember 

and keep in mind that this is OUR/YOUR State Convention and ALL of us need to “chip” in 

to help sell ads in our booklet. For the longest time it seems as though we all take a back seat 

and let the hosting District do 100% of the work to organize and execute the annual State 

Convention. This is simply not fair to that district that has had meeting after meeting 

planning out the Convention each year. As I stated earlier, this is OUR/YOUR State 

Convention and we ALL need to step up to the plate and do our part. We all have friends and 

associates that own various businesses throughout the entire State of Vermont – the ads are 

NOT that expensive to participate. I challenge each and every District Deputy, each and 

every Grand Knight and each Knight that is reading this, PLEASE help your State 

Convention by selling at least one or two ads for the 2019 State Convention !  Thank you in 

advance for your help and cooperation. 

Your State Council had a bit of a “hiccup” dating back to our most recent convention in 

Essex this past April. Our State Membership Director had a variety of ‘gift cards’ to 

distribute to the top recruiters in the State for our last fraternal year and for some unforeseen 

circumstances, these gift cards did not make it to the convention. Steps are in place as of this 

writing to get that “hiccup” rectified and all those top recruiters should be receiving their gift 

cards in the very near future. On behalf of the entire State Council, we apologize to you for 

being so late with this. Our hats are still off to you for a job well done ! 

Congratulations are in order for Brother Bernie LaRoque on receiving the Anchor Award in 

St. Albans last Saturday night. Bernie had family that flew in from California to witness this 

event.  Bernie was very humbled to receive the Anchor Award and spoke eloquently upon 

receiving it, even quoting Fr. Maurice Boucher, SSE, a very good and long time friend of 

Bernie’s! Our next State Council meeting will be taking place in the very near future, so if 

you have any issues or topics that you would like brought up, please contact State Deputy 

Tom Herbst, or myself. 

Thanks for taking the time to read this – till next time. 

  

Steve Shover 

State Secretary 



Worthy Sir Knights,  

 

As I enter my 3rd year as your District Master, I STILL LOVE THIS JOB.  Our participation 

requirements have been many, and I don’t see them slowing down as we start preparing for our 

upcoming holidays.   

We just completed another superb Exemplification although, I would have enjoyed a larger class, 

we advanced 12 new Brother Sir Knights.  To you, my Brother Sir Knights, CONGRATULATIONS.  

The cable of 5 Assemblies just got stronger.  The honoree was PFN/FDD Paul A. Jarvis.  A 4-year 

U. S. Navy Veteran and a 38-year Life Time member of the Order with Michaud Council 2025 and 

Michaud Assembly 1229, White River Junction.  Brother Paul is also a recipient of numerous 

Council, Assembly, State Council, and Civic Awards for his many hours of charitable hours given to 

the Spirit of Special Olympics, the Spirit of Caring and Community Service to the needy of Upper 

Valley area and the Veterans Affairs Volunteer Services and earning him the “Sir Knight of the Year” 

Award for 2000.   

For 38 years this Brother Sir Knight and Shipmate stood OUR Order’s watch.  While some of us 

were in our beds at night, this Sailor stood the watch.  While some of us were learning about OUR 

Order, this Shipmate stood the watch.  Yes, even before some of us were born into this world, this 

shipmate stood the watch.  Faithful Sir Knight, I thank you, WE thank you for all you have done 

and continue to do for the Order, your Council and most especially, for your Assembly. 

Our next Exemplification is already in the works as a Bishop James A. Healy Province 

Exemplification for June 15, 2019 in recognition of Flag Day in Manchester NH.  The 

Exemplification will include the 6 Jurisdictions within the Province, i.e., Connecticut, 

Massachusetts, Maine, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, and Vermont.  I NEED your help to get the 

word out.  I NEED your Assembly to talk it up within your Councils.  You should all be striving to 

reach your Membership Goal.  Stay tuned for more information as we proceed forward.   

As we prepare to observe our name sake’s national holiday established by President Franklin D. 

Roosevelt in 1937 through intense lobbying by the Knights of Columbus, I ask you to remember its 

significance.  Although, Christopher Columbus’ name, has generated controversy, and alternative 

names to the holiday, its tradition still stands strong.  Since 1792, Italian and Catholic communities 

in various parts of the country will take pride in Columbus’ birthplace and faith, with organized 

religious ceremonies and parades in his honor.  If one occurs in your area, be proud and participate.  

I also ask you to be aware of the controversies surrounding its name and not place yourselves in any 

jeopardy.  

I wish all Brothers and Sir Knights continued success as you strive to keep your Council and 

Assembly as active as possible despite the many obstacles that exist today.  

Brothers, I ask you keep our Vice Supreme Master, Sir Knight William McCarthy and His Family, 

in your daily prayers as he continues to fight a severe medical issue. 

Pray the rosary daily and may God Bless you and may God Bless the United States of America. 

Vivat Jesus! 

George Piette 

georgepiette@gmail.com 

802-323-2470 

mailto:georgepiette@gmail.com




Vermont 2018 State Soccer Challenge 
 

It is my honor to announce - finally - that we have a date, time, 

and place certain for the Vermont 2018 State Soccer Challenge: 

October 13 

9:00-11: a.m. at MSJ's Abatiel Field, Meadow Street, Rutland, VT. 

  

The winners of each category will receive gift certificates/gear 

(still being determined) and will be put into two hats (one boys, 

one 

girls) for a chance at the grand prize: 4 New England Revolution 

tickets for their game against the Montreal Impact on October 

28th. 

  

I hope District Deputies will be able to get word to their Councils 

of this event, and please let me know which Councils plan on 

participating and get me in touch with them if there is anything I 

can do to help. 

  

When I met with you at our organizational meeting, I realize there 

is one thing I forgot to do - I forgot to ask for your prayers in this 

endeavor. More than ever, I realize I need them. 

  

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments 

regarding this event. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Elijah LaChance 

State Youth Coordinator 











Brother Bernard LaRocque accepting award  
from State Deputy Thomas Herbst  





Fair Haven Council 810 hosts the Holy Family ICON during Mass at St. John's in 

Castleton VT and Our Lady of Seven Dolors in Fair Haven. 

  

Knights of Fair Haven Council 810 set up for Feast Day celebration of Our Lady of 

Seven Dolors on Rectory lawn- EAT WAY TOO MUCH FOOD - 





Protecting Your Family… Business? 
You already know that the Knight of Columbus is here for all your personal and family financial 

protection needs, but did you know that the Order can help secure your business too? As your 

Knights of Columbus field agent, I can help you protect the continuity of your business for 

years to come.  

Business insurance is the term used in the insurance industry to describe the use of life 

insurance and disability income insurance to solve certain financial needs of businesses and 

their owners. The products offered through the Order can cover many needs, such as:  

• Economic loss to the business when a key employee dies  

• Disposition of a business owner’s interest upon death or other separation from the business 

If you’ve worked hard to establish a business, you owe it to yourself and your family to learn 

about the opportunities that the Knights of Columbus can offer.  

With protection for the family, the business, the farm, retirement, long term care and disability 

coverage, the Knight of Columbus truly is your shield for all the elements of your life.  

  

Dave Giuliani, field agent 

802-272-6009 

david.giuliani@kofc.org 

PRO-LIFE BILLBOARD  This billboard in Waco, Texas, has quite the message. 

 

Bob & Judy Sekerak 

Culture of Life Couple 
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Vocations 
                                                                 A Higher Purpose 

 

Keep the faith alive by supporting our seminarians and postulants. As the strong right arm of the 

church, the Knights of Columbus are committed to providing moral, financial and spiritual 

support to future priests and religious at all stages of their formation. 

The Knights of Columbus stand in solidarity with our priests and religious. Through this program, 

council and parish families will raise funds to support seminarians in their area. For every $500 

given to an individual, the Supreme Council will refund the council or assembly $100. The 

maximum refund a council or assembly can receive is $400 per individual supported. Though 

financial support is vitally important, it is not the only aspect of RSVP. Councils are also called to 

provide their “adopted” seminarian or religious aspirant with moral support and prayers for their 

success.  

·  Set an annual goal for your RSVP program.  

·  Identify individuals that the council will sponsor. You can obtain these names by contacting me 

as your State Vocations Chairman.  

·  Conduct various events in your parish and community in order to reach your goal! Potential 

activities include:  

On the World Day of Prayer for Vocations, ask the pastor to allow a second collection earmarked 

to support seminarians and your council’s RSVP efforts 

Conduct a Seminarian Breakfast after Masses on a given Sunday. Invite the seminarians 

supported by your council to attend the event, meet the parish, participate in the celebration, and 

pray together. 

Build public interest for your program! Promote each event in your parish and larger community 

through a variety of efforts: Bulletin announcements, Pulpit announcements. 

Post on your council and parish website / social media pages 

·  On the day of each event, wear Knights of Columbus-branded apparel and have   

·  a fellow Knight or community member photograph the event. 

  

As a featured program, RSVP counts for two credits toward the Columbian Award. 

  

Please contact me for information on a seminarian or seminarians to support or men and women 

who are novices or postulants in religious orders or religious communities. 

You can E-mail me at gfbean44@yahoo.com Or call at 862-8581.  

                    

”Vocations are Everybody's Business” Pray for Vocations. 

  

Vivat Jesus 

Jerry Bean, PSD, FDM                                            

State Vocations Chairman                                       

















Brother Knights 
I thank you for all of your articles and 
making this newsletter a success 
I ask that all of you District Deputies and 
Grand Knights to PLEASE forward this 
newsletter at your Council members. 
Send articles to msnoel @charter.net 
  
NEXT ISSUE DUE NOVEMBER 1, 2018 

300 Club sales 
 

How are those sales doing ??? 
Have you chosen a Chairperson yet ?? 
Only 10 weeks before the first drawing !!! 
 

SELL, SELL, SELL SELL !!!! 


